
February 28, 1980 

Ms. Syraun Pa1ve zian, Director 
Diocese of the Armenian Church 
of America 

630 Second Avenue 
New York, New York 10016 

Dear Syraun: 

Thank you for your donation of $20.00 (t,<7enty 

dollars) which you kindly gave to St. Vartan 

Armenian Cathedral in memory of the late Dr. 

Srpouhie A. Essefian. 

We pray for the eternal repose of her soul 

and wish you good health always. 

With prayers, 

Father Khajag Barsamian 
Canon Sacrist 

Enclosure: Receipt number 35239 
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